
 

Calendar of Events 

                ********  

January     2,       2014: 

Cassina Board Meeting  

at Cabins 10:00 a.m. 

 

                ********      

January     9,    2014: 

Cassina Open Meeting     

at the Coastal Georgia  

Historical Society. 

Hospitality  at 9:30 a.m. 

Meeting  at 10:00 a.m.  

 

                ********      

January     13,     2014:  

St. Simons Council of 

Garden Clubs Meeting.  

 

                ********      

January    22,      2014: 

 The Native Plant 

S y m p o s i u m , 

A t h ens ,  Geo rg ia. 

 

                ********      

February    7,    2014: 

Annual    Luncheon 

 ñHerbs  and   Evergreensò 

(Members  and  Guests) 

Brunswick Country Club. 

 

                ********      

February    19,    2014: 

Savannah Heritage 

Tour. 
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January Meeting 

Open to Members and Guests 
ñA Garden of Quiltsò 

Leslie Kiger recently 

moved here from New 

Orleans and is an award 

winning quilter.  

She combines her love 

of fiber arts and 

gardening to produce 

beautiful quilts. She will 

show us how she takes 

her inspiration from 

nature to produce her 

beautiful work. 

January 9, 2014   
Coastal Georgia Historical Society  

  A.W. Jones Heritage Center 

9:30 a.m. Hospitality - 10:00 a.m. Meeting 

Hostesses: Martha Martin, Nan Fuller, Louise Ufer  
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Sea Island - ñHoliday Traditionsò 

Tour Day dawned foggy and 

grey, but Christmas lights 

w e r e  t w i n k l i n g  a n d 

decorations gave tourgoers a 

glittering welcome.  The 

anecdotal feedback to 

ñHoliday Traditionsò was 

very positive.  Both locals 

and those whoôd travelled  

here were fascinated to see 

the ñrealò Sea Island cottages.  

They appreciated the charm 

and history  offered on this 

yearôs tour stops.  Thank you, 

Anne Aspinwall, for the long 

summer months spent 

choosing these special homes. 

All were delighted by the 

decorations and themes and 

the abundance of fresh 

greenery everywhere they 

looked.  Many visitors were 

inspired to take home some 

tips for their own homes. 

Tourgoers saw the festive decorations, but Cassina members who 

watched the homes transformed during the preceding week know 

the enormous accomplishment and hours of work that went into 

creating the magical end result. Thank you to the decorating 

teams of Lee Dillard, Anne Caswell, Anne Aspinwall, Mary 

Lynch, Claire Jorgenson, Beth Thrift, Phillis Harrell, Gee Gee 

Adams and  Neile Weis. 

Cassina member support was exceptional this year with many 

selling numerous tickets to family and friends.  The result was 

ticket sales virtually equal to last yearôs record breaking numbers! 

To keep the membership better 

informed about Board actions, a 

report from the most recent Board 

meeting is included in the        

monthly newsletter. 

The Board did not meet in December. 

Board Notes  

 

Dried Hydrangea Christmas Tree in 9th Street 

home.  Decorated by Anne Caswell 

GCG Meeting 

Mark your calendar to attend the 

Native Plant Symposium in Athens, 

Georgia on January 16, 2014. It is   

co-sponsored by the Garden Club of 

Georgia and the State Botanical 

Garden of Georgia, UGA, Athens. 

So many hands and hearts made 

Tour 2013 a success.  But a couple 

of ladies deserve special mention for 

their extraordinary contributions:  

Neile Weis, whose 11th street home 

epitomized southern history and 

tradition and who taught us what 

syllabub is;  Beverly Nash, for 

bringing  the tour group from Hilton 

Head and coordinating their fun day 

with Sea Island (Look for them to 

return for Garden Walk!); Jane 

Bangert, who sold a large number of 

tickets, and also contributed untold 

value in truly spectacular ribbons 

which were, literally, the topper on 

the tree, the handrails, the wreaths, 

the sconces, theðeverywhere! 

Special thanksé 

Dining table at Neile Weisô 11th Street home. 

Bring your pull tabs and, 

our new project, all the 

little toiletries we gather 

from our hotel travels 

over the holidays, for the 

Ronald  McDona ld 

House project. 

Please Remember 
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Arranged for Success! 

Jennifer Broadusô concept of  ñArranging Christmasò set new records in only its second year.  Raffle ticket 

sales topped $800, for a large increase!  The arrangements themselves were grander, larger and more 

spectacular than last year, with each complementing the theme of the home in which it was displayed.   

Six lucky winners (some locals, some out-of-towners) took home pieces designed by Gee Gee Adams, 

Jennifer Broadus, Anne Caswell, Neil Henry, Mary Lynch, and Ellen Whitaker.  Thanks to the designers 

and to the docents who did such a great job selling the tickets. 

Jennifer Broadus  Neil Henry Mary Lynch 

Anne Caswell  Ellen Whitaker Gee Gee Adams 

Another big sellout was our Cassina cookbook.  Beautifully packaged for the holidays and tied up with a 

special Cassina collector ornament, five venues sold over 90 cookbooks:  the cabins, the bus stop, The 

Cloister (special thanks to Marie Dodd!), and the 24th and 28th Street stops.  The history within its pages 

made ñCoastal Cookeryò a wonderful fit with our ñHoliday Traditionsò theme.  Of course, the tasting 

samples from the cookbookôs recipes were enticing too! 

Going, Going, GONE 
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Bake Sale Bonanza 

Member Concerns 
Contact Beth Thrift for any member concerns at 

beth_thrift@bellsouth.net  

The ñbest little Bake Sale in the Southò 

was a tour favorite with the highest 

sales ever.  All the yummy treats 

provided by Cassina members were 

virtually GONE by 1 P.M.  (HINT:  

Next year, we need MORE!).   

Special thanks to Dale Anderson and 

June Brown who spent many hours 

pricing and labeling all the items.  

Many had such a wonderful ñtraditionò 

that many shoppers were as 

mesmerized by the accompanying 

story as by the tempting display.  And 

after several long days of preparation 

and work, Dale then baked two more 

of her famous lemon pound cakes for 

two shoppers who had missed out.  

What wonderful Cassina service! 

Cookie Cutter Tree in 12th Street home.   

By Jane Bangert 

Mantel Décor at 28th Street.  

By Claire Jorgensen 
Door Décor in 12th Street home. 

By Gee Gee Adams 

L-r:  Snookie Collins and Sandy Anderson 
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Cookbooks Galore! 

December was one of the most profitable months ever for the Cookbook/Products Committee.  Once again 

adding cookbook sales to the Christmas Home Tour initiatives proved a winner!  We sold over 90 

cookbooks. The Cookbooks were enhanced with our commemorative Cassina ornament, wrapped with a 

pretty holiday bow and sold for $20.00 each. These proved to be a great gift incentive for our tour guests 

who saw the opportunity to purchase one as a gift for a friend or loved one! 

Thanks to ALL who sold cookbooks at our various tour stops. Thanks to Martha Armstrong and Ginger 

Sifford for helping to make them pretty with festive bows. Thanks also to Jane Bangert for donating the 

gorgeous ribbon! 

Frederica Academy Visit to the Cabins 
The First Grade Pilgrims and Indians 

from Frederica Academy made their 

annual visit to our cabins on the 

Tuesday before Thanksgiving.  There 

were fifteen wet and wiggly students 

who didnôt seem to mind the rain.  

Martha Armstrong shared the history 

of the cabins and Hamilton Plantation 

to a very attentive audience.   

Each child left with a goodie bag 

made by Sue Chambless and a piece 

of cotton.  Thanks to Mary Ellen 

Parkins and Joanne Scott who also 

served as docents that day.   

Golden Days  
Once again this year we are participating in the 

National Garden Club Golden Days project which 

honors our members who are no longer able to garden 

or participate in gardening activities with the club as 

they have in the past. Also honored are members who 

have served Cassina as past presidents or in other 

ways to make significant contributions to the club.  

Two years ago we started our ñField of Daffodilsò on 

our property adjacent to the cabins.  Last year we 

added to our original planting.  On December 12th 

members met to prepare the area and to plant a third 

set of daffodil bulbs. Neil Henry has taken over this 

project from Beverly Nash who organized its 

inception two years ago. Special thanks for those 

members who participated. 
L-r:  Janis Rodriguez, Neil Henry, Beverly Nash, Frances Allen 

and Nan Fuller help prepare the area in readiness for planting 
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Cassina Annual Luncheon 
 

Friday, February 7, 2013 

Brunswick Country Club  

 

Speaker: 

Bob Chabot 

Director of Horticulture and  

 Facilities at the  

Jacksonville Zoo and Gardens 

 

Plan to enter our Floral                

Arrangement Contest.  Details at 

Cassinaôs January meeting and 

our February Newsletter. 

 

Theme: ñHerbs and Evergreensò 

 

Mark your calendar to attend 

o u r  A n n u a l  L u n c h e o n .               

Invitations will be available at 

our January Meeting. 

 

Cassina January Newsletter  
 

  Editor    

 Publisher   

 Distribution   

 Photographers   

  

 Editing    

 Contributors  

Pamela Hamilton 

Kay Harrell 

Sandy Anderson 

Joanne Scott, Frances Allen 

Pam Hamilton 

Janis Rodriguez, Leslie Carlton, 

Frances Allen, Martha Armstrong 

Jennifer Broadus, Janice Lamattina 

Rose Ann Williams 

Look around at this time of year and spot the 

following shrubs: 

Cassia Corymbosa.  A 4 to 8 foot tall shrub with 

showy golden yellow flowers in late summer and 

fall. It is a rapid grower, pest free and endures 

drought and heat. A severe winter may harm the 

plant. It is deciduous and likes full sun. 

Pyracantha Coccinea also called Scarlet Firethorn 

is an evergreen plant with showy orange-yellow 

berries in the fall. Luxuriant and vigorous in growth, 

it has an upright spreading habit. The thorns are 

toxic; it has some pest problems. The plant will grow 

to 18 feet against a wall. 

 

Garden Quiz 
By Frances Allen 


